
Superintendent’s Memo #028-23 

 

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA  

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

 

DATE: February 10, 2023 

TO:  Division Superintendents 

FROM:  Jillian Balow, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

SUBJECT:  Public Comment Forum for College Partnership Laboratory School 

Application from James Madison University  

The Virginia Board of Education has received a college partnership laboratory school application 

from James Madison University (JMU).  

In order to provide appropriate input from parents, teachers, and other interested parties and to 

obtain information to assist the Board in its evaluation of a college partnership laboratory school 

application, the Board is seeking public comment through this form. 

All comments submitted while the forum is active will be considered by the College Partnership 

Laboratory School Standing Committee and by the Board. Public comments will be accepted 

through February 23, 2023. 

For questions regarding the public comment forums for these applications, please contact Jim 

Chapman, Regulatory and Legal Coordinator, at Jim.Chapman@doe.virginia.gov. 

JB/jc 
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